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Wilshire BRT Motion at City of Los Angeles Transportation Committee

Yesterday, the Los Angeles City Council Transportation Committee considered the Wilshire Bus Rapid Transit Project. Council had requested an update following action taken by the Board at the December 9, 2010 meeting removing the segment from Comstock to Selby from the project. At yesterday's meeting, the Committee requested us to consider an additional alternative of a contiguous 5.4 mile bus lane from South Park View Street to San Vicente Boulevard (east of Beverly Hills city border) and to conduct the necessary environmental analysis for this new proposed alternative. The matter is expected to be taken to the full Los Angeles City Council on January 21, 2011. We will be reporting back to the Board on the project later this month through a Board Box.
Critical Business Systems Successfully Recovered During the Annual Disaster Recovery Exercise 

From January 7-10, 2011, Information Technology Services (ITS) successfully conducted our agencywide annual disaster recovery exercise. The exercise was conducted at external contracted sites in Arizona and California. The Arizona site was used to recreate our business systems environment and the California site was used to test system access. User departments such as, Finance, Operations, Risk Management, Procurement and Human Resources participated in the training exercise. In the event of a disaster which causes the Gateway Building to become unavailable, Cypress, California, will be our alternate work site with a capacity for 100 essential personnel. 


	

	








